
 

 

          BULLETIN NO. 112105 
DATE: November 21, 2005 
 
TO:  All Pennco Boiler Customers  
 
FROM: Technical Service Department 
 
TITLE:  Burner Tube Change 
 
 
MODELS AFFECTED 
 
15B Series Nat and LP gas Spark and Std. pilot 

 
SITUATION 
 
The current burner tubes used on the 15B Series Pennco Boilers have been obsoleted 
and replaced with a new style burner of advanced design (see photo 1). The new 
burners were designed for quiet operation and better performance under harsh field 
conditions, i.e. L.P. Gas.   
 
Model 15B-295 
The 15B-295 requires a slight change to the burner door to accommodate the new 
tubes. Kit no. 550001348 is to be used in the event the new tubes are used to replace 
old style tubes in the field. This kit includes a new burner door along with the new 
burner tubes (see photo 2). 
 
Models 15B-045 thru 15B-245 
The new style tubes, part no. 240005543 is a direct replacement for the old style tubes 
on the 15B-045 thru 15B-245 and require no burner door change.   
 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE: 
As of November 14, 2005, all 15B Series boilers began being built with the new style 
burner tubes.  
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Photo 1 
 
 
 
 

  
 

Photo 2 
 
 
If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact our Technical Service 
Department at 1-800-325-5479. 

Old conventional tube 

New venturi style tube 

Burner Door 


